
 
MNHS Mustang Band Boosters  

Board Meeting Minutes 
February 13, 2017 

 
Welcome 
Lynn Cardey called the meeting to order at 7:02.   
 
Approval of January Minutes 
Minutes of the January meeting were approved as written. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Budget in good standing.  Detail made available and distributed for review.   Treasurer’s report 
was approved.      

Director’s Report 

 Of the Presidential Scholars from MN, 7 are involved in the music department, 4 within 
the Band department! 

 Guard did well last weekend.  Sapphire placed 1st and Emerald placed 5th 

 WGI regional competition will be at Bellevue East on Feb. 25th 

 EBO – moved up a class for this years competition 

 Concert next Tuesday for Concert Band and Symphonic Band 

 UNO Jazz Festival next Friday 

 Uniforms are on pace 

 A few freshman have been asked to audition for Marching Band 

 Next year will be close to 200 students (6 buses!)  

 Side by Side concert went well.  Thanks to Mr. Mathis for a great presentation for the 8th 
graders and their parents 

 Disney trip is approved for next year  - Sun-Wed of Spring Break 

 Leadership/DM auditions will start a bit earlier this year 

 We are going to have some low brass instrument needs 

 Concert at the Holland with be in the evening on April 2nd 

Old Business 
Tax Filing  

 Jeff is taking care of this matter 
 
Fundraising 

 Le Peep was great last Saturday!! 
 Will be doing Warner Park concessions 
 TAGG – keep encouraging people to use it! 



 Amazon Smile is up and running 

Mustang Mania 

 Thank you for those who helped with putting the basket together! 
 

Recruitment Video 

 mnbandmom@gmail.com - google drive to collect videos for recruiting video 
 keep sending stuff in! 

 

New Business 

Election of Vice President 

Motion was made and approved to approve the nomination of Sarah Mau and John Fagen as Vice 
President for the remaining of this year.  They will assume the role of President in June.   

Notice given that the April Booster meeting will be on Tuesday, April 11th instead of the 10th as 
previously scheduled.  

 

Committee Reports 
President – Lynn Cardey 
Vice President – Sarah Mau and John Fagen 
Secretary – Debi Tompkins 
Treasurer – Jeff Chisham 
Marketing/Promotion – Bev Carlson 

 Omaha Gives is May 24th.   
Uniforms and Records Coordinator – Wendy Lund 
Apparel – Bob Lyons 
Spirit – Julie and Neil Nielsen 

 Pizza night for the 8th Graders for pep band had a great turnout! 

 Senior Recognition will be May 2nd 

 Amy Henderson will be filling this roll next year 
Newsletter – Ann Blaker 
Website – Tom Townsend 
New Family Orientation – Knut Haasch 
Premier Night/Concert Refreshments – Liz Andreasen,  Missy Collins 
Pit/Truck Crew – Pat Potter 
Bus Chaperones – Kristin Vavricek 
Bus Cookies – Susie Peters Cook 
After-State Party – Joe and Beth Coughlin 
After Prom – Paula Hardin 



 Julie Coe and Stacy will be taking over this committee from Paula Hardin 

 Band will be do the Lido deck of the cruise ship 
Big Band Dance – Stephanie and Joe Sacco 

 Plans getting underway 

 Need pictures from the upcoming jazz band events! 

 Looking for someone to shadow Stephanie so they can assume the roll next year 
 

Scholarships – Amy West 
 
 
Next meeting will be Monday, March 13, 2017 
Meeting adjourned at 7:57 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Eric Tompkins 
 
 



 
 
 


